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Proviso 63.2-Performance Excellence

You should have already received a memo from Representative Bobby
Harrell regarding Proviso 63.2 - Performance Excellence. As you
probably know, Governor Sanford vetoed this portion of the FY 03-04
Appropriation Act referencing this methodology.

However, because many agencies have already started using this criteria
for their accountability reports for FY 02-03, we are ok with continuing

to use this criteria for now. In order to keep from delaying the
accountability process, we understand that your staff may find it easier

to continue to use those guidelines this year. We are currently

reviewing our accountability process for next year and will be in

further contact with you later.

We are asking that you submit a copy of your report to this office 10
days prior to the deadline.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Ben Ducan

Gail Seay

Executive Administrative Assistant
Governor's Office

PO Box 12267

Columbia, SC 29211
803-734-5226

FAX: 803-734-5167
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